
Wyoming State Muzzleloader Association’s News 

July, 2019 

 

Summer at last, has arrived.  It was definitely slow getting here.  Many  local and state shoots have 

taken place and many more are to come.  If your local club has any shoot results, or pictures that you 

would like to have put in the newsletter or if  you have a flyer please send it my way, at 

WsmlaNews@gmail.com. 

Look in this newsletter for past shoot results, pictures, and upcoming shoot flyers, a letter from our 

President who is just probably just arriving home from Alaska. 

I hope all of you have drawn those big game tags you have been dreaming of.  And good luck to you 

all.  I hope you have as great of luck as I had getting my bighorn sheep last year.   

If you have taken some great pictures this summer, plan on entering them in the photo contest in 

January at convention. 

So, until the next newsletter: 

Happy Shooting. 

Sandy Ladwig 

 

Www.wyomingmuzzleloaders.com 
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Hello, 

 

By the time you are reading this it is probably midsummer.  The 1838 is going on at the beginning of July.  Sierra Madre 
Rendezvous will be July 26, 27, & 28. Big Horn Basin will be having a one day shoot at the beginning of August.  Big 
Horn Muzzleloaders’ Bench shoot is Aug 24 and 25 at Heart Mountain Shooting Range. 

 

I missed Riverton because of my Father-in-Law passing away.  I guess they had a good turnout.  Sorry I missed this 
shoot.  At least they didn’t have a river running through the target range. 

 

Glenrock put on a good shoot. Good weather, a little rain, but not much wind.  They didn’t have a good turn out as far 
as shooters go so it is hard to pay the bills with so little participation. 

 

Hopefully there will be better participation at the remaining shoots. 

 

Good luck and hopefully you will support the clubs. 

 

Gary  



Wyoming State Muzzle Loaders Rendezvous and Traders Fair Photo Contest: 

 

2020  WSMLA Photo Contest 

The Wyoming State Muzzle Loading Association will feature a photo contest at State Con-

vention in Casper on Saturday, January 18th, 2020.  This event is open to all members and 

your participation is encouraged. 

Categories: 

A. Humorous-Relating to our sport 

B. Shooting/Hunting-black powder target shooting or hunting 

C. Camp Life/Portraiture-rendezvous, primitive camps, people 

D. Scenery/Nature-a picturesque view or landscape/wildlife 

E. Captioned Photos-photos submitted with a phrase or saying attached to them 

**If your photo does not quite fit one of the above categories, we will, with your help place it 

into one anyway.   

Who may enter:  Any paid up member and their immediate family 

Rules: 

*Photos must be enlarged to 8 X 10 and matted.  Digital photos are acceptable but Xerox 

copies and pictures that are framed will not be allowed.  This is to make it fair to all partici-

pants.  Please try to have your photos turned in at the photo contest table by 10:30 A.M. on 

Saturday, January 18th.  Remember, the earlier you have it on display, the more time peo-

ple will have for voting on your entry.  Limit of three photos per category per person.   

Awards: 

• 1st, 2nd, 3rd place prizes will be awarded in each category. 

• 1st prize in each division will be $15,00 in Trader Bucks 

• 2nd prize in each division will be $10.00 in Trader Bucks 

• 3rd prize in each division will be $5.00 in Trader Bucks 

• A grand prize for best photo overall will be awarded $25.00 in Trader Bucks. 

**These Trader bucks will only be valid for this year’s convention. 

Judges: 

All members (including family) will be allowed to vote during the viewing period on Saturday.  

You will vote for one photo per category plus the best of show.  Judging will be closed at 

3:00 P.M. to allow for a count of the ballots.  Prizes will be awarded during the auction.  Pho-

tos may be auctioned off at the owner’s discretion.   

For complete rules, and if you have any questions about the photo contest, please feel free 

to contact Mike Johnson, at (307) 265-3256. 

 



Worland Shot Gun Shoot 

The Worland Shotgun  Shoot was held in April.  There was a nice turnout for the 

shoot and beautiful weather for the first half of the weekend, and then on Sunday it 

got down right cold.  The cold did not stop the shooters as they continued on to 

shoot targets, and clays.  There were three new people to attend the  shoot, and two 

of those people have never shot black powder shot guns before.  For next year,  

Frank Elzay, and Bill Morrison hope to have more people attend.   



Duck Shoot   

Gary/Shawn 14 1st 

Bob/Steve 12 2nd 

Chris/Ned 10 3rd 

Steve/Dave 8  

Millhouse/Ackley 10  

J.R./Jonathan 10  

8th Annual Wilds of Wyoming 
Muzzleloader 

              

Skeet and Trap Shoot April 26-
28, 2019 

              

Skeet Matches 
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Match 
1 

Matc
h 2 

Matc
h 3 

Matc
h 7 

Matc
h 7 

Matc
h 8 

Matc
h 9 

Matc
h 10 

Matc
h 11 

Matc
h 12 

Matc
h 13 

Matc
h 14 15 20 

Jonathan Haugen 2  3  9 7 7 8 5 4 8   14 

Steve Haugen 6  7  4 11 4 10 9 8 12   12 

Bob Haugen 6  7  8 13 10 11 10 7 9   17 

Jerry Ackley 8 7 1  3       4  13 

Larry Orell     3 6         

David Langerman       3 5 10 2     

Steve Kerpan 9      3 5    6 6  

Gary Millhouse 4 7 7  5 11 3  5 4 5 4 8 9 

LZ     9 4      8 11 11 

J.R. Moline 9    10 9 8 8 5 8 12    

Rich Wormington     7 7   5      

Ned Dunn     8 7         

Chris Nickelson       7 8 8 7 9 6 6  

Les Daniels         3      

Gary Gillen 12  10  8 7 5 9 8 5    7 

Bill Morrison     6   7 6      

Lewis Nowton         5  3    

Shawn Rothmeyer       5  6     21 

8th Annual Wilds of Wyoming Muzzleloaders Skeet and Trap Shoot Results 

 



Wind River Muzzleloaders Memorial Day State Shoot 

This year the Wind River Muzzleloaders hosted the state shoot.  Thank you.  This 

shoot was a four day event over Memorial Day Weekend.   Not a bad turnout.  Sat-

urday evening there was an evening meal, and everyone who stayed enjoyed the 

evening.  On Sunday, the range was open from 8 to 4, and afterwards Tailgunner, 

and Toad put on a great mountain man run.  A lot of the participants like me, found 

out we need to study our history.  A lot of questions many could not answer.  But it 

was fun anyway.  Thanks Tailgunner, and Toad.  The kid’s even had a candy bomb 

that they enjoyed.  Hope to see a lot more of you next year to support the Wind 

River Muzzleloaders.   

The Candy Bomb 



2019 Wind Riv-

er Muzzleload-

ers Memorial 

Day Shoot Pics.  

 





Great job to all of those who shot in the shoot this week-

end.  Hope all of you did as well as you were hoping.  And 

to all of those who are juniors and sub juniors, great job 

and hope to see you back next year. 







May 26, 2019 Meeting Minutes 



May 26, 2019 Meeting Minutes 



Deer Creek Muzzleloaders Father’s Two Day Shoot 

The Father’s Day two day shoot was a nice and easy shoot, as there were only 20 shoot-

ers who signed up to shoot.  Other than a little rain in the evenings, it was a beautiful 

weekend for weather.   A few members that we haven’t seen in awhile showed up to 

spend the weekend, like Bruce and Teri Schwindt.  So nice to see everyone that made it 

from out of town.  Many thoughts and prayers were with the Miller family from Deer 

Creek Muzzleloaders.  As many of you know, Jim Miller, had a severe infection, and he 

found out he had cancer.  The doctor seems to think all cancer was removed but he fac-

es the worst part of cancer on the road ahead, which is chemo and radiation.  Best of 

luck Jim, and hope you get to feeling better soon.  And good luck to you Trish, for the 

countless hours of helping Jim that are ahead of you.  Delbert Lesser and his wife, and 

Phil Nissen, have also had health ups and downs recently and I hope all of you get back 

on your feet and get to feeling better soon.  The range is waiting for all of you. 

The ladies salute is 

a favorite among 

the ladies.  This 

year the ladies 

saluted Trish Mil-

ler, who was una-

ble to attend.  

Nice shooting la-

dies.   



Deer Creek 

Muzzleloaders 

two day shoot 

over Father’s 

Day weekend.  

Every one had a 

good time.  The 

State Bow raffle 

was drawn and 

the winner was 

Ernadene and 

Dennis Nichols.  

Congrats!!!! 



Deer Creek Father’s Day Two Day Shoot Results 

 



Deer Creek’s Fathers Day Two Day Shoot Results 



Crystal Gillen with the Sierra Madre Muzzleloaders sent some great photos 

over to be put in the newsletter.  These photos are of the fourth of July Pa-

rade they had.  They also had  mountain man salute, in which Les Daniels, 

Joe Morrison, and Dave Weir did the honors.  Crystal also reports that they 

are franticly getting  ready for their 39th annual Mountain Man Rendezvous 

in Encampment.  Thanks Crystal for the pictures.   

In other News: 

Ned Dunn organizer of the bench shoot in Powell on August 24, and August 

25, 2019 has a change to the aggregate part of the shoot.  Ned decided to 

include a pistol shoot as part of the aggregate in addition to the rifle matches.  So if you 

are planning on attending the bench shoot, please bring along your pistols.  Any ques-

tions please contact Ned Dunn at (307) 754-4498. 

 

Gary Millhouse has returned from his adventures in Alaska.  They spent a few 

days on the road getting to Alaska, and spent some much needed time fishing 

while in Alaska.   He was able to bring back a lot of fish fillets. He did report 

that the weather this year has been one of the warmest summers there.  He 

said he had a great time and enjoyed his adventures.   



 The Sierra Madre Muzzle Loaders had their 39th Annual Rendezvous this past week-

end.  In the next newsletter look for the shoot results.  And if  anyone attended this 

shoot, and if  you took pictures please send them my way so I can include them with 

the shoot results.  Crystal Gillen was busy behind the registration table, registering 

shooters, selling meal tickets, and taking money for the nine prize raffle.  Many peo-

ple donate time and prizes, to be able to give them away as shooter prizes.  And some 

nice prizes at that.  Josh Saier, president of  the Sierra Madre Muzzle Loaders, was in 

charge of  the range the whole weekend.  He did a great job, in keeping the range un-

der control.  The shoot is on a scheduled agenda, which means everyone shoots the 

individual shoots at the same time.  You don’t just shoot your packet throughout the 

whole weekend.  Gary Millhouse, and a few other volunteers did a great job in cook-

ing the pig roast.  The pork that was prepared was excellent.  Everyone was asked to 

bring a side dish.  And there was some excellent side dishes that were brought in.  I 

wonder where those folks learned to make such great dishes.   

The shoot is held in Encampment, next to the Encampment Museum, on the Muse-

um grounds.  During this weekend, the town of  Encampment had a History Day 

that they incorporate with all the traders, and muzzle loaders.  Lots of  visitors at-

tended this day.  It was great to see adults and children of  all ages attend the event.  

For this shoot, there were near 60 shooters, and 200 meal tickets sold.  Camping was 

tight but everyone had a great time.  This was my first time attending this particular 

shoot, and Shawn and I are making plans to attend next year’s event.  Look for more 

pictures, and shoot results in the next newsletter.   







Wyoming Clubs at the Local Level 

 

Big Horn Basin Muzzle Loaders    Crow Creek Muzzle Loaders 

Tom Brewster (307) 366-2391    Mike Penz (307) 635-0791 

        Chris Allen (307) 635-8425 

    

Deer Creek Muzzle Loaders    Rusty Buffalo Muzzle Loaders 

Shawn Rothmeyer (307) 267-4879   Karl Milner (307)299-2074 

Trish Miller (307) 234-6591    

 

Rocky Mountain Free Trappers    Sierra Madre Muzzle Loaders 

Mike Corrigan (307) 237-5136    Josh Saier (307) 326-5503 

Allen Hebert (307) 778-7106 

 

Sheridan BullShooters     Wind River Muzzle Loaders 

Albert Pierce (307) 672-6523    Terry Hubenka (307) 332-9269 

Roger Roebling (307) 655-2583  

 

Smoking Waters Mountain Men 

Ray Ferree (307) 864-2649  

Charlie Stickney (307) 864-4126  

 

1838 Rendevous 

Dave Lehto (307) 856-4457 



President:    Director/Convention Chair  Newsletter Editor 

Gary Millhouse (2020)   Trish Miller (2020)   Sandra Ladwig (2020) 

P. O. Box 1044    5531 S. Elm    22274 Poison Spider Rd. 

Saratoga, WY 82331   Casper, WY  82601   Casper, WY 82604 

307-326-5503    307-234-6591    307-267-4879 

bkm100@hotmail.com        WsmlaNews@gmail.com 

 

Vice President    Director/Auction Chair   Director/Entertainment 

Rich Wormington (2021)  Ed Kern (2021)    Brian Speicher (2021) 

280 Hwy 14A East   316 S. Thurmond St.   2630 Prairie Lane 

Lovell, WY 82431   Sheridan, WY 82801   Bar Nunn, WY 82601 

307-548-6292    307-673-1376    307-247-5172 

bowmaker@tctwest.net  stagecoach@hotmail.com  rebar5172@att.net 

 

Treasurer    Director/State Website   Director/Photo Contest  

Crystal Gillen (2022)   Bill Morrison (2022)   Magic Mike Johnson (2020) 

P.O. Box 1871    612 Grace Ave.    1532 Grass Creek Rd. 

Saratoga WY 82331   Worland, WY 82401   Casper, WY 82604 

307-326-3211    307-347-4002    307-265-3256 

cgillen618@gmail.com   billm@bearlodgeangler.com  magicm@vcn.com 

 

Secretary                               Director /Traveling Trophy  Director                                     

Paula Sorter (2022)   Melissa Connely (2021)   Frank Elzay (2022) 

1448 W. 29th Street   75 Honeysuckle    391 Amoretti 

Casper, WY 82604   Casper, WY 82604   Lander, WY 82520 

307-259-1342    307-251-8767    307-332-4665 

paulasorter@yahoo.com  mconnely@caspercollege.edu  c_elzay @yahoo.com 

 

 

Officers and Directors of WSMLA (term expires). 



WSMLA News 

22274 Poison Spider Road 

Casper, WY 82604 

Don’t forget our upcoming events:  

 

July 26, 27, and 28, 2019:  Sierra Madre Muzzle Loaders Rifle Club 

Rendezvous.  Saratoga/Encampment 

 

Aug 24, and 25, 2019:  Big Horn Muzzleloaders Bench Shoot.  Powell. 

 

 

If anyone has a shoot flyer or an event that you know that is coming 

up please contact me, so I can put the information in the newsletter.  

You can contact me at WsmlaNews@gmail.com. 

 

 


